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Sudan Appeal: ��Grateful thanks to all who are supporting this year’s 
appeal. Sadly income received so far is well down on last year and so, if 
we are to continue our much needed support for the work of our 
members in Sudan and South Sudan, which is giving life and hope to 
many in desperate need, we do continue to need to push the appeal 
and to ask conferences to reach out to their wider Church communities. �

 
The work of the Lulugu centre continues and is 
thankfully fairly unaffected by the continuing strife 
within South Sudan.   
 
A new project is to develop the land around the centre 
to grow crops, which can be sold to raise some funds 
to support the project but which also train the workers 
in agricultural skills so that they can grow food for 
their families and crops on their own land which can 
be sold.   
 
One thing South Sudan does have in plenty is land. 

  
From conference work in South Sudan we were told the story of Viola Wilson Omony Samuel, the daughter 
of Mr Wilson Omony Samuel and Mrs Benedeta Joseph Barnaba.  Viola has a Sister and three Brothers.  
During the Civil war the family were one of many who took refuge in Khartoum.  All the children were born 
in Khartoum.   
 
When South Sudan got its independence, through the referendum in 2011, her family moved to South 
Sudan.  There was little option as the President of Sudan ordered all South Sudanese to leave Sudan and 
those working were laid off from their jobs. 
 
Unfortunately, on the process of their return, the father of the children died. The Society of St. Vincent De 
Paul took up the issue to help them by erecting a hut on land owned by the family using simple materials 
and by paying half the school fees for Viola. Her brothers have fled abroad.  Much of the ongoing 
conference work in South Sudan is assisting such families with shelters, food, schooling and medical care 
and also helping orphaned children, often living with a grandmother in very poor conditions. 
 
The work with the Internally Displaced refugees living in Church camps continues with regular supplies of 
food being given to as many as funds allow.   
   
In El Obeid, Sudan, Sister Pat is working closely with the SVP and running a school which receives funds 
from John and Marie Atherton’s parish.  She reports that most children are victims of movement, coming 
from within Sudan or now returning back from South Sudan fleeing from the internal conflicts. 
 
Many are children who have had little or no previous education and are aged between 7 and 22.  The aim 
is to educate all to primary year 4 level, they can then move on to secondary schooling.  School breakfasts 
are supplied to encourage attendance; some do pay a small fee for this. 
 
Sr Pat tells of one boy who was absent for a week because his trousers were badly torn and so he was 
sorting out garbage to earn the price of a new pair and of some girls who regularly buy fruit in the main 
market and then sell in “the villages” to earn a crust.  I am sure this represents the work of all our twins. 

 



Disaster Fund: I am pleased to say that the Disaster Fund is presently at a good level and so this is not an 
appeal but just to let you know what we have been supporting: 
 

Funds for refugees: as you will no doubt have seen from Vincentian Concern there are sufficient funds in 
Paris to help those that the SVP can reach in Syria, Lebanon and France.  An appeal was however made 
at a recent Europe 1 meeting by Austrian National Council.  The country is receiving a flood of refugees 
and the SVP is actively involved so we have sent £5000 to assist them with this work 
 

Cyclones in Eastern India: (from David Wiles) Very under-reported in our press, and then generally 
mentioning just Chennai (formerly Madras), has been the effect of the devastating multiple Cyclones 
experienced on the Coromandel Coast of India last month.  The states of Andhra Pradesh and Tamil Nadu 
have been badly affected and particularly the SVP Central Councils of Guntur, Cuddapah and Nellore in 
Andhra Pradesh and Madras, Chengalpet and Pondicherry in Tamil Nadu.   
 

As always it is the Poor who suffer the most and whose homes are prone to the most damage and 
flooding.  The SVP National Council of India is doing all it can to help alleviate the suffering and our 
National Twinnage Committee, in response to detailed requests and many pictures (see 
www.twinnage.org.uk for more), has already sent £10,000 from the Disaster Fund to assist their works with 
a second donation likely to follow when we receive a further report.  The present high value of the Pound 
Sterling against the Rupee means that this will be a great help many of those affected.   
 

 
 
UK Floods:  I am sure we have all seen the reports of the devastation caused by recent heavy rains. 
Raymond Daley, Lancaster CC President has responded to requests for information:  “I have circulated all 
District Presidents and the Bishop's Office. The Cumbria Community Foundation is likely to be most 
people's first port of call:http://www.cumbriafoundation.org/ or the insurance companies when people are 
covered. Many are not insured though.  The Cumbria Foundation currently has £500,000 in funds plus the 
Government's scheme just announced by George Osbourne.”  Subsequent to this I have been advised that 
one application for support has been received already and there may be many others in the pipeline or to 
be received when people try to settle back into their homes. 
 

A small number of requests are well within the scope of the funds presently held and, from 
communications with Adrian Abel, he is reluctant to encourage a National appeal until we are aware of the 
scope of the needs to be met. As and when appropriate the Disaster Fund will make a contribution to 
Lancaster CC so they can administer locally where it is needed.  
 

Adrian has written: Should conferences wish to contribute they should contribute to the Disaster Fund, 
through Twinnage, with a preference  that it goes to Cumbria.   We do not want to accept "restricted 
contributions" just for Cumbria then have to return it if no requests are received.  They can best do this by 
marking their cheques "Disaster Fund - Cumbria preferred". 
 

A wider request: Where Disaster Fund donations are received mentioning a specific country or need we 
do maintain records and use this information to make decisions about funding levels, however we do like to 
treat all as “preference”.  If money has been specifically raised for a designated purpose please advise me 
separately.  This did occur recently where one CC received money specifically for Syrian Refugees which 
we struggled to use.  Eventually it was agreed that this could be used as part of our donation to Austria 
where some refugees they are helping will inevitably be Syrian. 
 
TWINNAGE OFFICERS MEETING – 16TH APRIL, ST CHAD’S BIRMINGHAM – GET IT IN YOUR DIARY ! 
 


